
 Update:  April 15, 2019 

 

Nicollet Avenue (CSAH 52) and City of Richfield’s 65th Street Projects 

Project Location: 
Hennepin County is proposing improvements on Nicollet Avenue in the City of Richfield from 68th Street to 61st Street. 

The City of Richfield is planning to reconstruct 65th Street, west of Nicollet Avenue.  

              

Project Overview: 
The City of Richfield is planning to reconstruct 65th Street in 2020 and is evaluating construction of a roundabout at the 
intersection of 65th Street and Nicollet Avenue (CSAH 52).  The city is leading this project. 

Hennepin County is proposing several 2020 improvements for Nicollet Avenue that include: 

 Restripe from 68th Street to 66th Street to a 3 lane section 

 Add NB and SB ADA compliant bike ramps from Nicollet to bike path at 66th roundabout 

 2” mill and overlay from 66th Street to 61st Street (2.71 lane miles) improving striping to incorporate bike lanes 

 Concrete curb replacement (approximately 1,000 LF) between 66th Street and 65th Street 

 ADA improvements and concrete median refuge at 63rd Street 
 

Next Steps:  
 Identify options for delivering the Hennepin County improvements (HC stand-alone project, tied project with the 

city project, HC work included by agreement in city project). 

 Meet with the City of Richfield to discuss project coordination. 

Hennepin County Contacts:  
Transportation Planning, Carl Reim (612) 596-0357 and David Sheen (612) 596-0350 
Program Management, Trudy Elsner (612) 596-6957     


